Robert’s Rules of Order

Roll Call Voting and Voting Order

Does it matter the order in which a vote is taken?  Does the mayor get to vote?  Does the mayor always vote last?  These are some of the questions that might arise during a meeting of the governing body.  According to Robert’s Rules of Order, when members of the board, council or commission request a roll call vote, or when the chairman (mayor) orders a roll call vote, the roll call is done alphabetically with the chairman’s (mayor’s) name being called last.  Some cities by charter, policy or practice use the roll call vote on every vote while others rarely use this method.  
Charters vary from city to city so be sure to check yours to see what it says about the mayor’s ability to vote.  For example, in general law mayor-aldermanic chartered cities the mayor “as a member of the board, may make motions and shall have a vote on all matters coming before the board” while in cities with a general law manager-commissions charters, the mayor “shall have a seat, a voice, and a vote, but no veto” and some private act charters provide that the mayor only votes in the case of a tie.
In cases of conflicts between Robert’s Rules of Order and a municipality’s charter or ordinance, typically the policy that the city has adopted will overrule Robert’s.  For example, in cities where the roll call vote is used all the time, it is not uncommon to see a rotating roll call order.  This contradicts Robert’s but makes sense so that the last person in the alphabet doesn’t always get to cast a potentially deciding vote.  In this scenario, the recorder will start with Alderman A, then B, then C for the first vote.  The next vote the recorder will start with Alderman B, and for the third vote, Alderman C gets to start.

